Lehi Elementary SCC Meeting Minutes 22 September 2016

In Attendance: Clayton Grace, Amy Grace, Jenny Dodge, Susan Archibald, Shauna Alvarado, Jennifer Joyner, Joel Miller

Celebrate Good Things School Grade: We experienced an 8% growth in math from 2014-15 to 2015-16 which is huge. We met our goal in language arts. We have a new literacy program called Wonders that we are beginning this year. We are optimistic that we will continue to see growth. Schools in other districts that have used this program have scored very well in Language Arts. 6th Grade, district wide, is piloting a new science program this year. All of our teams, with the exception of kindergarten, are using the Mastery Connect program in order to better analyze the data from various assessments to target the areas needed for further instruction and re-teaching.

Our character goal for this year is to focus on resiliency in three different areas: Social, Academic, and Emotional.

School Improvement Plan

Goal 1: Increase reading proficiency by 2% for students in grades K-6 on the spring 2017 DIBELS and DRA. Assessments as compared to Fall 2016 benchmark results

Goal 2: Increase Math fluency for 2% more students that are proficient in grade k-6 Goal 3: Gifted and Talented program: We want to continue to provide extension and enrichment learning opportunities for our Gifted and Talented Students. Our goal is to achieve a 2% increase in student growth in the areas of Literacy, Math and Science for all G/T students.

\$3,700 increase in the budget. Joel will talk to CTL to see what we would like to focus on with the extra funds.

Calendaring

October 26th District SCC Training at American Fork High School 6:00 - 8:00 Free Admission, relicensure credits available.

Next meeting: November 17th at 3:40.

Monday: January 23rd at 2:30 collaboration observation

February 23rd at 3:40 March 23rd at 3:40

Questions

Jenny Dodge was curious why the amount of teachers for double dosing was decreased this year. She has heard from many parents how helpful it has been for their children. Joel explained that the older grade levels were experiencing a lower percentage of students attending. So we opted to keep the lower grade levels where we are seeing the most attendance and interest.

Amy Grace asked about the Beverly Sorenson Grant: We were awarded this grant again this year. We have to apply each year.

Love and Logic: We are starting with teacher training October 24 during our professional development day. Parent training November 3^{rd} 6:00 – 8:00

Adjourn